
 

 

 

December 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers 

I write to you as we approach the end of the Autumn Term 2022. This has been a very positive term 

for the school. We have had a very successful OFSTED inspection and the school, as ever, has been 

an exciting and vibrant place of learning with so much on offer to our students.  May I say thank you 

to the vast majority of our parents and carers for your continued support for our work with your 

children.  

Uniform Standards  

The standard of uniform so far this year has been very good and our students look smart. Please 

keep in mind our policies on uniform, haircuts, jewellery and make up so that this continues and to 

avoid any issues next term. If your child wears the school dress, please support us in reminding your 

child that it must be worn at an appropriate length. 

Information about Vaping  

At the start of the month, I wrote to all parents to express our concerns regarding vaping. Please 

continue to talk to your child about this issue and importantly, don’t assume that your child has not 

been exposed in some way to vaping. Please remind children of the dangers and the consequences of 

vaping in and outside of school. Details of the health risks can be found here.  

If we find evidence of students vaping in school, vapes and associated paraphernalia will be 

confiscated and not returned. These items are forbidden in school.  

Attendance  

We have seen improvements in overall attendance for large numbers of our students so far this 

academic year and I’d like to thank parents for your continued support; however, improving 

attendance remains a key area for us to focus on. Given the disruption students have faced in recent 

years, we need all students to be in school every day whenever possible. I must also remind parents 

of our policy on holidays in school time. We cannot authorise any holidays in school hours.  

Key Dates for the Spring Term 2023:  

• Thursday 12th January – Year 11 Mock Results Day. 

• Thursday 19th January – Year 11 Parents’ Evening, 4:30 to 7:30 in school.   

• Thursday 2nd February - Year 9 Parents’ Evening and Options Evening, 4:30 to 7:30 in 

school.   

• Wednesday 15th February and Thursday 16th February - one to one option interviews 

for Year 9. 3:30 to 7:30 both evenings. 

• Thursday 9th March - Year 8 Parents’ Evening, 4:30 to 7:30 in school.   

• 14th March to 16th March – School Show which this year is Grease. 

• Week commencing 20th March - Work Experience Week for Year 10 

• Tuesday 28th March and Wednesday 29th March - Evening of Dance Performances. 

• Thursday 30th March - Year 10 Parents’ Evening, 4:30 to 7:30 in school. 

• Friday 31st March – End of Spring Term 

https://www.cdc.gov/tobacco/basic_information/e-cigarettes/Quick-Facts-on-the-Risks-of-E-cigarettes-for-Kids-Teens-and-Young-Adults.html#print


Updates on the new school building 

If you follow the school’s social media pages, you will no doubt have seen the progress of the new 

school which is now gathering pace with much of the structure in place. The next few weeks and 

months will be critical. If the winter is relatively mild, we hope that the contractors will complete the 

building ready for us to move into it by September. Should we experience a bad winter, completion 

of the project will be delayed until the October Half Term. I fully appreciate the uncertainty around 

this, but I will keep you updated. Certainly, by April, we hope to know definitively when the move 

will take place. In the meantime, we have been carefully planning the transition. Some of our plans 

will require parental input and I will contact you about these in due course. 

During the Spring Term, we will also see a significant increase in the number of contractors working 

on site and this will bring with it more disruption in terms of vehicle access to the school and 

parking. The contractors will be allocated the visitor parking area so we must therefore insist that 

parents do not drive down Printshop Lane to drop off or pick up students at the beginning or end of 

the day. 

All that remains for me to do is wish you and your families a safe and Happy Christmas. Thank you 

again for your continued support.  

Yours sincerely  

 

Mr P Davies 

Headteacher 


